
Fauntleroy Community Association Minutes 

November 8, 2016 

 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 by President Mike Dey.  In attendance were Board 

Members; Bruce Butterfield, Gary Dawson, Kathleen Dellplain, Susan Lantz-Dey, Shannon 

Ninburg, Vicki Schmitz-Block, Marty Westerman,  and, Alexis Zolner.  Also in attendance were 

Judie Messier and Irene Hoskin of the Westside Neighbors Network, and Liz Flores-Marcus of 

the 13th year Promise Scholarship.  Introductions were made and the October minutes were 

accepted as written. 

Liz Flores-Marcus from South Seattle College made a presentation about their Foundation, 

Annual Giving and Scholarship Office.  Their fundraising event will be January 28th. 

Judie Messier gave a presentation about the Westside Neighbors Network she is trying to get 

started.  They are seeking volunteers willing to help other senior neighbors.  They can be 

reached at westsideneighborsnetwork@gmail.com . 

There was a discussion of how to keep in touch with nonmember attendees.  Email and 

complimentary copies of the newsletter seemed the best options. 

The Fauntleroy Fall Festival was a big success this year.  Lots of happy people, 5 new members, 

and over $700.00  in contributions.  There was a police van, fire truck, cake walk, food, music, 

and ponies. 

The parking situation near the ferry dock is still bad.  A letter was sent to the City Council, and a 

meeting with Lisa Herbold is planned. 

The City Light Property is still for sale.   A grant for a potential design was requested.  Money 

was supposed to be raised by December 31st.  Shannon Ninburg is leading this project. 

The redesigned business triangle is working.  There are fewer new parking spaces than 

expected.  The preplanted planters look very nice.  The area seems safer now. 

There were more than 400 comments after the Ferry System meeting.  Dock and street 

congestion are major concerns.  When the dock is rebuilt it will be higher, to accommodate the 

rising sea levels. 

The meeting was adjourned at 9:00.  Submitted by Kathleen Dellplain. 
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